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Presidentôs Corner 
By Beth Rodriguez 

 
 It is October already!  October is National Fire Safety Month.  
This makes it a good time to change batteries in your smoke         
detectors and carbon monoxide (CO) detectors?  That I know of, 
there have been two instances of deaths in the metro area because of 
carbon monoxide poisoning.  If you have gas heat, please consider 
installing a CO detector and changing its batteries along with your 
smoke detectorôs batteries 2X per year.  Everyone should also have a 
working smoke detector, as I am sure you are aware. Everyone 
should change the batteries 2X per year unless you have a smoke 
detector that has a 10 year battery.   Upon looking on the Fire      
Department section of the Fairfax County Website, I found out that 
the fire department will perform fire inspections for residences and 
will install a smoke detector.  Go to the website http://
www.fairfaxcounty.gov/fr/outreach/commoutreach.htm for further 
information. 
 As I am writing this we are having some gorgeous weather.  
However, we need to remember that cold weather is coming.  Please 
inspect your own property for any need of repair or any condition 
that is in violation of our covenants, architectural guidelines or other 
rules.  If you cannot find your copy of these documents they are   
located on our website www.newingtoncommunity.org.  You may 
also want to check your property to see if it is ready for winter.  If 
not, find out what you need to do to get it ready. Remember that all 

the board and the rest of the community really want is for everyone to keep their yards neat and clean; their 
houses in good repair and for everyone to abide by the covenants and architectural guidelines.  If you follow 
that principle everyone will be most grateful and you will have done your part in keeping the values of the 
properties in our community at their highest level. Remember if you are planning an exterior project, please 
talk with the community manager.  She will let you know if your project needs prior approval.  If it does,     
exterior project forms can be found in the newsletter and on the communityôs website. 
 Anyone interested in becoming more involved in their community, please note there are many                
opportunities for volunteering in Newington Community.  Many of our committees go without community 
participation.  If you want to become more involved in our community, there are many levels of involvement.  
The levels of involvement go from picking up trash/litter all the way to becoming a Board member.  Please 
feel free to either talk to Lori, our Community Manager, or to any Board member.  Please remember, it is the 
volunteer activities of the community members that make our community the great place it is to live.  
 Have a great fall season & Happy Halloween Everyone! 

http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/fr/outreach/commoutreach.htm
http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/fr/outreach/commoutreach.htm
http://www.newingtoncommunity.org
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Newsletter Distributors 

Kathy Anderson Jennifer Firman Al Owens 

Amanda Baird Donna Kellam Lori Randall 

Cyrille Barr Patrick Lent Roche Family 

Abdul Berlas Mike Smith Pat Levister & Sandra 
Wolford 

Karen Chauvin Spinelli Family 

Gladys Diaz William & Mary Loy Regina Watson 

Nicole Drummond Sharoyn Marshall  

Ethan Richard Neimeyer  

 NCA COMMUNITY OFFICE 
 

703-455-3606 
Fax: 703-455-0013  

 

Hours: 
Monday / Wednesday /Thursday 
10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 
Tuesday / Friday 

9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 
  

Community Manager: Lori Randall 
Assistant Community Manager: Tina Queen 
Email:  manager@newingtoncommunity.org 

 

 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 

President - Beth Rodriguez (Aug ô18) 

     Email: president@newingtoncommunity.org 

Vice President - Kevin Benore (Aug ó17) 

Treasurer - Louise Whitt (Aug ó17) 

Secretary - Chris Hammel (Aug ó16) 

Director - Florence Smoczynski (Aug ó18) 

Member - Mark Polansky (Aug ó16) 

Member - Vacant (Aug ó16) 

 
 
ARCHITECTURAL CONTROL COMMITTEE 
Chair - Cameron Mulloy 
 
FINANCE COMMITTEE 
ChairðLouise Whitt 
 
PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT 
ChairðLou Tobat 
Liaison - TBN 
 
RECREATION COMMITTEE 
Chair - Volunteer Needed 
LiaisonðTBN  
 
MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE 
Chairs - Lori Randall 

USEFUL TELEPHONE NUMBERS 
 

Emergency      911 

Non-Emergency (Police & Fire)    703-691-2131 

    Including barking dog complaints 

American Disposal Services         703-368-0500 

Animal Control/Shelter         703-830-1100 

Cox Cable           703-378-8422 

Domestic Violence Hotline         800-838-8238 

Dominion Towing          703-730-1177 

Dominion Virginia Power      1-888-667-3000 

Fairfax Connector          703-339-7200 

             www.fairfaxconnector.com 

Fairfax County      www.fairfaxcounty.gov 

Fairfax County Housing Authority 

  Selena Davis         703-704-6758 

Fairfax County Storm Water  

    Management (not State streets)         703-877-2800  

Fairfax Water           703-698-5600 

Key Middle School          703-313-3900 

Lee High School          703-924-8300 

Lorton Fire and Rescue         703-339-5141 

Lorton Landfill          703-690-1703 
Poison Control          202-625-3333 

Pool (emergencies only)                 703-455-9873 

Saratoga Elementary School         703-440-2600 

Streetlights        1-888-667-3000 

Summit Management           703-360-0904 

Supervisor Gerald Hyland         703-780-7518 

Virginia Highway Department 

  (SnowðState Roads Only)         703-383-8368  

Virginia Railway Express   1-800-RIDE VRE 

Voter Information          703-222-0776 

West Springfield District Police     703-644-7377 

NEWINGTON STATION DIRECTORY 
 http:\\www.newingtoncommunity.org 

mailto:manager@newingtoncommunity.org
mailto:president@newingtoncommunity.org
http://www.fairfaxconnector.com
http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov
http://www.newingtoncommunity.org
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NEWINGTON COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION 
BOARD AND ANNUAL MEETING ï August 13, 2015 

Pohick Church 
Draft Minutes of the Meeting 

 
 Attendance ðPresident Beth Rodriguez, Vice President Kevin Benore, Secretary Chris Hammel, Secretary 
Louise Whitt, Director Florence Smoczynski were in attendance. 
 Call to Order ðBeth Rodriguez called the NCA Board of Directors meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.  She wel-
comed all residents and had all members of the Board introduce themselves to the audience.   
 Community Forum ï A resident asked a question about the draft budget, specifically how the $40,000 allot-
ted to the collection attorney line was used.  Treasurer Whitt explained that $40,000 was needed to collect the 
approximately $40,000 in delinquencies.    Another resident asked about why the recreation line was down.  
She felt outreach to the children in the community, brings in the adults to participate.  Treasurer Whitt stated 
the budget is a draft and now is not the time to discuss line items.  The Treasurerôs report will be later in the 
meeting. 
 The Community Manager was asked to update the attendees on the common grounds trail project.  The 
Board went out for bid in 2013 and signed a contract to have the trail between the Northumberland Road and 
Pohick Creek repaved and a portion relocated as well as the second stream crossing reinforced with rip rap.  A 
bridge was being designed for the first stream crossing.  The contractor never showed up to perform the work 

despite repeated requests from management and 
the Board President.  The bidders were asked to 
resubmit their bids in 2015 and only one was 
willing to bid.  The Board approved the pro-
posal from Fairfax Paving, who just recently 
completed some street construction on Brandeis 
Way.  The Board approved spending $92,000 
and it includes installing a bridge over the first 
stream crossing.  The plan is to have them start 
this year. 
 Because there was time and no more ques-
tions from the community, the Board moved on 
to the Presidentôs Report. 
 Presidentôs Report ï President Rodriguez 
summarized the accomplishments of the past 
year including: 
 
¶ Two tot lot structures replaced; 
¶ New pool cover should reduce wear on new 
white coat and save on water consumption; 

¶ Brandeis Way street construction and curb/
gutter replacement completed.  Will finish 
with some landscaping this Fall. 

¶ Contracted path replacement and bridge/
stream crossing repair which will hopefully 
commence this Fall. 

¶ New reserve study accepted.  POA requires 
a reserve study be completed every five 
years. 

¶ Ad hoc committee developed for creating an 
Employee Compensation Policy.  Policy 
passed in July. 

¶ Comprehensive community survey distrib-
uted.  If you have not complete one, please 
do so before it closes at the end of the 
month. 

Continued on Next Page é. 
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¶ Ad hoc committee developed for the purpose of 
reviewing NCAôs CCRôs for possible revisions. 

¶ Contracted to repair tennis court cracks. 
 
There was discussion about the committee that is re-
viewing the CCRs.  It takes 75% of the members to 
revise them.  If revised, then lowering the number to 
66% would be more consistent with State law.  Addi-
tionally, they could look at political signs and setting 
guidelines for when they could be allowed.  A resident 
noted that they are óclutteredô.  The covenants are old 
and there are inconsistencies between them and other 
governing documents.  Another resident felt pursuing 
this could óopen a can of wormsô.  President Rodri-
guez stated the committee is just at the early stages 
and they are only evaluating if a change should be pur-
sued.  The next CCR committee meeting is August 
25th. 
 Treasurerôs Report ï Treasurer Whitt summarized 
the following financial year. 
¶ TIPS investment matured after five years and re-
sulted in a $15,000 profit with an expected $3,200 
in taxes on that profit. 

¶ A $200,000 CD was opened with a 1% interest 
rate with those funds. 

¶ The annual audit was complete and is good. 
¶ NCA follows CPI for how much to increase or de-
crease the budget. CPI is currently flat.  The budg-
et committee is about two to five people. 

¶ The Board will meet in September to review the 
draft, put a draft in the newsletter and vote at the 
November meeting.  Letters will go out 30 days 
prior to any change in the assessments. 

 
 There was discussion on the new budget line for 
NJF, Non-judicial foreclosure, an option when collec-
tions are stalled.  NCA would buy the property.  A 
NJF was pursued once before and the owner wrote a 
check for the balance to avoid the foreclosure. 
 A question was asked about NCAôs delinquency 
rate.  That information was not available.  The Com-
munity Manager noted that delinquencies are improv-
ing.  There are only ten to twelve accounts with the 
attorney at this time. 
 The Treasurer Report was interrupted to hold the 
annual meeting. 
 Call to Order ð Beth Rodriguez called the Annual 
Meeting to order at 8:00 p.m. 
 The Community Manager confirmed that there 
was quorum for a meeting. 
 There are two positions up for election and two 
board members are running for re-election.  Beth Ro-
driguez of Durer Court and Florence Smoczynski of 
Godolphin Drive made brief statements about continu-
ing to serve on the NCA Board.  There were two nom-

inations from the floor, Mike Smith of Godolphin 
Drive and Mark Polansky of Godolphin Drive.  Mike 
Smith previously was on the Board but resigned due to 
work commitments.  He stated he would like to get 
back on the Board.  Mark Polansky grew up in the 
neighborhood, moved away and now owns here.  He is 
a non-practicing attorney and wants to get more in-
volved.   
 The Community Manager introduced herself and 
informed the audience that she works closely with the 
Board members and although she was not going to 
provide details, she had very strong concerns about 
Mike Smith returning to the Board.  Kevin Benore re-
minded the candidates that there are two positions up 
for election but even if they are not voted in, there are 
also two board vacancies that can be filled by Board 
appointment. 
 The Community Manager reminded everyone that 
to ensure accuracy in the vote, that besides writing in a 
name on the blank lines, they must check the boxes. 
 Ballots were filled out and returned.  Beth Rodri-
guez and Florence Smoczynski were elected as board 
members. 
 The $50 door prize drawing for all those who sub-
mitted proxies was held.  The winner was Jeremy Gar-
rison of Luce Court.  The $100 door prize drawing for 
all those who attended the meeting was held.  The 
winner was Mike Smith of Godolphin Drive. 
 The Annual Meeting adjourned at 8:33 pm. 

 

Annual Meeting minutes continued from page 3é.. 
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NCA BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
MEETING MINUTES 
August 13, 2015 
Pohick Church 

 
 Attendance ð Beth Rodriguez, Chris Hammel, Louise Whitt, Florence Smoczynski and Kevin Benore 
were present. 
 
 Call to Order ð The NCA Board of Directorsô Meeting came to order at 8:39 p.m.  
 
Election of officers ð In accordance with the By-Laws, the NCA Board of Directors held an election 

of officers. Beth Rodriguez was elected President. Kevin Benore was elected Vice President. Louise Whitt 
was elected Treasurer.  Chris Hammel was elected Secretary.  Vote:  5 yes, 0 no on all votes. 

 
 Adjournment ð The meeting was adjourned at 8:41 p.m. 
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NEWINGTON COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS'  
MEETING ï September 2, 2015 

Minutes of the Meeting ï NCA Pool House  
Meeting Room 

 
At 7:00 pm President Beth Rodriguez called the 
meeting to order.  Board members present were Pres-
ident Beth Rodriguez, Vice President Kevin Benore, 
Treasurer Louise Whitt, Secretary Chris Hammel, 
and Director Florence Smoczynski. 
 
PRESIDENTôS COMMENTS 
After the annual meeting in August, the Board met 
and elected officers. There were no changes in offic-
ers from the previous year. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
Vice President Benore made a motion to accept the 
August 5th monthly board meeting minutes.  Direc-
tor Smoczynski seconded the motion.  Vote:  5 yes.  
Vice president Benore made a motion to accept the 
August 5th monthly board meeting executive session 
minutes as written.  President Rodriguez seconded 
the motion.  Vote:  5 yes. 
 
COMMUNITY FORUM 
A resident had a list of items that he wanted to ad-
dress with the Board.  First, he had a concern about 
the conduct and results of the elections at the annual 
meeting of NCA members.  He felt because there 
were four board vacancies, all four individuals who 
ran for election to the board should be able to be 
elected by the members.  It was explained that there 
were only two positions up for election, which was 
documented in the annual meeting letter to all home-
owners, and the majority votes dictated who was 
elected.  It is a currently a seven member board.  In 
2008 two positions were added to make it a nine 
member board but two positions were eliminated in 
2010 because there was not enough interest to keep 
positions filled. There are two board positions that 
had been vacated mid-term and the board can ap-
point to fill them.  Second, he had a concern that the 
Community Manager voiced óserious concernsô that 
Mike Smith wanted to return to the Board.  He felt 
this was inappropriate and the behavior should be 
considered when her contract was up for renewal.  
Third, he had a concern that the Community Manag-
er was in the distribution of all emails sent to 
board@newingtoncommunity.org and this was not 
known to members of the community.  The CM stat-
ed that her job is to be the liaison between the resi-
dents and the Board.  It was suggested that the web-
site could be modified so that residents understood 

who was in the distribution of emails sent to 
Board@newingtoncommunity.org.  The resident also 
was concerned that the Community Manager was 
automatically included in the Executive Session part 
of the Board meetings and was influencing the 
Board.  It was stated that the CM takes minutes and 
provides information (pictures, files) to the Board 
and they can invite whom they want into Executive 
Session.  Additionally, he wanted to discuss the use 
of doorhangers.  He felt they were the more neigh-
borly thing to do when dealing with all violations.  
He also felt the Covenants Committee should look at 
revising the Bylaws. 
 
A resident who ran for election also wanted to ex-
press his opinion that the CM made a statement at 
the annual meeting that made him look bad.  There 
was discussion on whether the CM should have to 
share details of what her óserious concernsô were.  
She stated she was the victim in a situation based on 
the behavior of this resident who was a board mem-
ber at the time and should not be subjected to the ani-
mosity being directed towards her in an open meet-
ing. 
 
Mark Polansky of Godolphin Drive stated he was 
interested in filling a vacant board position. 
 
HEARINGS 
Lots 138, 149 and 579 all had a scheduled hearing as 
an opportunity to comment on a rule violation but 
were not in attendance.  Lot 343 was in attendance. 
 
COMMITTEE/BUSINESS REPORTS 
Treasurerôs Report, Louise Whitt 
A draft of the budget committeeôs 2015 budget was 
presented to the Board with an updated to the finan-
cials column.  Treasurer Whitt asked if the Board 
wanted a line for Non-judicial foreclosure and if not, 
would revise the budget.  The Board discussed hav-
ing their annual board meeting to discuss only the 
budget.  They scheduled a date of September 23rd at 
7 pm.  The CM also had worked on the budget and 
was in the agenda.  All budget discussions will take 
place at the scheduled meeting.  The budget commit-
teeôs draft budget will the starting point for the dis-
cussions. 
 
Community Manager (CM) Report, Lori Randall 
General 

¶ Disclosure Packets: 8322 Moline, 8416 Red Ash 

¶ Asphalt paths/stream crossing update: County 
has approved bridge design.  Bid accepted by board.  
Contract requested.  Owner is very sick. 

Continued on Page 8 é. 
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